Richard Obryan

#279345 | March 30, 2021

Testimony to Portland City Council on the Shelter to Housing Continuum Project, Recommended Draft

Hello, I would like to stress my concern for Shelter to Housing continuum project and its potentially harmful side effects regarding the Portland International Raceway. I think everyone can agree that homelessness or houselessness is a major issue and effects a lot of people. I am concerned specifically about potential issues regarding the potential for camping at the P.I.R. This would destroy the nature of the racetrack, the racers and spectators that enjoy it every year. The P.I.R. has a lot of history and many great memories have been made there. It would be a devastating blow to the Automotive enthusiast community if homeless camps were to be admitted access to the track grounds. I wouldn't make the process of getting people off the streets any better or worse, it would simply just destroy something that many people enjoy for the benefit of nobody. Please take my letter into consideration when making your decision. Thank you, Richard O'Bryan

Testimony is presented without formatting.